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EP718
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 10th April 2017 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-Chairman
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor P Lever                            Councillor D James
                             Councillor C Steel                            Councillor D Clifft
                             Councillor A Gibbons                      Councillor J Smallman    
                             Councillor B Whitehouse                 Councillor K Pace
Members observed a minute silence for John Painter who recently passed away, John was a serving Councillor in 1987.
    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – None   

    Crime Statistics 4th March to 4th April 2017
    Arson – 0
    Burglary dwellings - 1

    Burglary other  – 0
    Criminal damage - 1

    Drug offences – 0
    Less serious violent crime with injury – 0
    More serious violent crime with injury - 1

    Other offences - 0
    Theft – other   - 0
    Other violence against the person - 1
    Public order -   0
    Theft from motor vehicle –     0  
    ASB –nuisance comms – 1

    1.APOLOGIES – Councillor Beryl Tarbuck tendered her apologies.
   2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS - None   
   3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 13th March 2017
  Councillor Bob Bradburn proposed and Councillor June Smallman seconded and carried that the minutes were a true record
  4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – EP715 Councillor Ken Pace was present but his attendance 

  was not recorded.
  5. County Councillors Report – None
  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 11 – deferred until the next Management Meeting.
  7. PLANNING

  a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:
 17/00169/FUL Single storey rear extension, 1st floor side extension & loft conversion @ 98a Wolverhampton Road – no objections

 17/00222/FUL Single storey extensions to improve access in & around church & improve facilities within @ Essington Wood Methodist Church Bursnip Road – no objections

17/00231/FUL Single storey side & rear extension to dwelling house 108 Broad  Lane – objections over development of site.

17/00262/FUL Extension to garage & new vehicular access @ 52 Sneyd Lane – no objections
17/00291/FUL Two bedroom detached dormer bungalow on Land to the rear of 4 Long Lane Springhill – no objections
  b. The following planning applications have been approved:  None
  c.  The following planning applications have been refused:  None
  8. CORRESPONDENCE
  Notification from SSC re the newly formed cul de-sac off Long Lane, Councillor Bryn Whitehouse proposed McCarthy Park in 

  Recognition of a long standing serving Councillor of the Parish, seconded by Councillor Ken Pace, Councillor June Smallman proposed

  an amendment namely Springhill View seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried.

  A letter from the RBL asking for a donation towards hall hire costs for their fund raising event in 2017, Councillor Bert Gibbons
 proposed that all hall hire for fundraising events of the RBL should be charge free, seconded by Councillor Chris Steel, an amendment

 was proposed by Councillor Peter Lever that this proposal should be considered at the commencement of each financial year, seconded

 by Councillor Chris Steel and carried.
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9.  FINANCE
A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 31.03.17 Current Account £46,240.23 Deposit Account. £16.86 Reserve Account 1 £498.00(Christmas Market) Reserve Account 2 £25.00(GBC) Reserve Account 3 £4,716.71(allotments) Charity Account £485.47 and Petty Cash £100 Less unpresented cheques £216.00

Reconciliation: Balance B/fwd    £40,664.49

           
     Plus receipts       £29,276.03

     Less payments    £18,074.25

     Balance c/fwd     £51,866.27

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103575
	Secom plc
	Balance of alarm payment (VAT at total cost)
	1905.00
	686.00
	2591.00

	103576
	Vision ICT
	Website support 2017/18
	255.00
	51.00
	306.00

	103577
	Alliance Disposable
	Cleaning materials
	56.97
	11.39
	68.36

	103578
	South Staffs Council
	Rates 1st payment
	890.60
	
	890.67

	103579
	Staffordshire Parish Council Association
	Subscription 2017/18
	581.00
	-
	581.00

	103580
	HMRC
	PAYE March 2017
	1333.26
	-
	1333.26

	103581
	Coinadrink
	Tearoom stock March 2017
	188.97
	-
	188.97

	103582
	Principal Hygiene
	Hygiene Services 01.04-30.06.17
	99.75
	19.95
	119.70

	103583
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash- ink – keys cut – stationery -postage 
	93.13
	5.75
	98.88

	103584
	SLCC
	2017/18 subscription
	         187.00
	-
	187.00

	103585
	Midland Chilled Foods Ltd
	Tearoom stock April 2017
	670.25
	26.30
	696.55

	103586
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	SO
	Salaries
	Tearoom £5134.84 Administration £3553.37
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities
	Phone & broadband £131.25
	
	
	


The payments made & the cheques raised were proposed by the Councillor Bert Gibbons, seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.   Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 28th February 2017 deferred from the last meeting, proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried.  Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal..
A statement of Income & Expenditure against Budget up to 31st March 2017 proposed by Councillor June Smallman, seconded
by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.  Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 31st March 2017 was present proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons seconded by Councillor June Smallman and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 31st March 2017 was presented, this was proposed by Councillor Maureen Billingsley seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal
Approval of the annual governance statement for 2016/17 proposed by the Chairman Councillor David Clifft seconded by Councillor Mavis North (Vice-Chairman) and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
Living Wage increase 2017/18 proposed by The Chairman and carried.
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Staff Award Councillor Peter Lever proposed a payment of £25 seconded  by Councillor Maureen Billingsley,an amendment of a payment of £20 was proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons seconded by Councillor Denise James, the proposal was carried, 

Councillors Ken Pace, Chris Steel & Bryn Whitehouse all abstained.

Approve Bar Facility Arrangements – Commission 0% for the 1st 12 months 10% for the 2nd year and thereafter to be considered by Council proposed by Councillor Chris Steel seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.

Approve new phone line for monitoring purposes proposed by Councillor the Chairman and carried.
10. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING - Councillor Mandy Cole commented that no works has been carried out.  The clerk will contact the Environment Services for an update. 
11. WESTCROFT –  Councillor June Smallman commented on the continuous problem of flooding in Old Hampton Lane, the Chairman will arrange a visit to the affected residents.

The clerk confirmed that the playing field had been litter picked.
12. THE GOOD LIFE – Community Connectors – Councillors Maureen Billingsley & Bob Bradburn have both been contacted and a meeting is to be arranged soon.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – The Chairman confirmed that the land will be gifted to the Parish Council by the landowner under section 106 agreement; he thanked Councillors Ken Pace & Bryn Whitehouse for their help in this matter.  
Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented that the horses are now in the field and the gate post has been damaged.  The clerk will

contact the livestock owner and ask him to prevent the horses getting the field and the gate will be repaired.
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS –no work done – the clerk will chase up.
15 DEVELOPMENT OF OLD BRICKWORKS SITE HOBNOCK ROAD – The Chairman commented that the site is to be tidied up and the work has commenced to remove the hard core mounds.
16. BROAD LANE – the vice-Chairman Councillor Mavis North commented on the chicane area, due to the heavy goods lorry movements the silt has built up in the area, pedestrians are experiencing difficulty when walking in the vicinity, the clerk will report and the Chairman will contact the landowner.
17. CCTV in SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE –The Chairman will arrange for SSC to come to a Members meeting with Councillors to discuss in more detail.
18. BROWNSHORE PRESCHOOL- The Chairman commented that although rent is being received regularly, the outstanding amount has not been paid; the amount will be recovered through the small claims court.   Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
20. WEST MIDLANDS INTERCHANGE – A public meeting with Gavin Williamson MP in attendance has been arranged at Coven Memorial Hall on 21st April @ 7.30pm
21. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT- Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever commented on the recent water problems in the village area, a borehole pump s to be replaced shortly 
22. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 8th May 2017.
23. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

